Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Training Leader’s Report for 2009 AGM

Our bell handling training for beginners and learners continues to be held on Friday evenings from 5.45 to 7pm at St Helen’s using the simulator.  Typical attendance is 4‑6 youngsters and 6-8 adults plus 2-3 tutors.  The emphasis is still on bell control and handling, usually ringing rounds and calls.  However, progress is such that plain hunt and covering on the tenor (including on simulator) is needed to challenge some of the more advanced learners.

Given the popularity of the Friday practice, some extra ad-hoc sessions have been provided on Saturday mornings to give time for intensive individual tuition with the newer members.

Three of recent recruits came as a result of a visit by the Sea Scouts; such opportunities to show groups around the tower and bells should be encouraged.

Most of the committed learners have now made the jump to regular Tuesday night practices, Sunday ringing and Guild membership, but still keep coming to the Friday sessions as well.

Thanks go to everyone who has supported the Friday practice to make it an enjoyable and rewarding experience and to those who have helped with teaching, especially Tim, Brian & Susan.

Kevin Beer
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